
Public Safety Sub-Committee Meeting - Minutes of March 19, 2019  

 
Participants:  V. Baca, C. Thornton, T. DeSantis, A. Brock, D. Lelevier, M. Koehler, D. Bloom, Z. 

Bricker, S. Fries, F. London, M. Wolfe, R. Sandzimier, M. Koczanowicz,  G. 
Gonzalez 
 

Guests:    Guadalupe Buitron – Graduate Student Intern 

1. INTRODUCTIONS –   2:54 p.m.                                                                                      

2. PUBLIC COMMENTS 

None 

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES   

ACTION:  Councilwoman Thornton moved and Mayor Pro Tem Baca seconded, to approve the 

Minutes of February 19, 2019. 

4.   SHELTER SERVICES AND ACTIVITY – (Written Report Only) 

A written Report was submitted prior to the meeting.  There were no questions from 

the Committee. 

In response to Mayor Pro Tem Baca’s question about rumors that the Shelter is at its 

max capacity, Animal Services Division Manager Steve Fries informed the Committee of 

the increase of stray animals due to the recent rain but confirmed that the shelter has 

not reached its capacity. He also informed the Committee that he will keep them 

updated on the grant application submitted to the Humane Society, for funding of the 

Wild Burro Population Management Project which will target sterilization of 1,000 

burros this fall.   

5A. FIRE SERVICES STATUS REPORT – (Written Report Only)  

A written report was submitted prior to the meeting.  There were no questions from the 

Committee. 

5B. FIRE PREVENTION REPORT – (Written Report Only)  

A written Report was submitted prior to the meeting. There were no questions from the 

Committee. 

5C. OEM REPORT – (Written Report Only) 



A written Report was submitted prior to the meeting.  There were no questions from 

the Committee. 

6A. POLICE PERSONNEL STATUS REPORT – (Written Report Only)  

A written Report was submitted prior to the meeting. There were no questions from the 

Committee. 

6B. POLICE UPDATED ORGANIZATIONAL CHART – (Written Report Only)   

The organizational chart was submitted prior to the meeting.  There were no questions 

from the Committee. 

6C. Shot Spotter Technology:  

Lieutenant Mike Koehler informed the Committee that a vendor is scheduled to provide 

PD a presentation on the Shot Spotter Technology which will be a microphone system 

that will be collocated with the City’s existing camera system; a detailed report with a 

cost estimate will be presented to the Committee at the next PSSC Meeting in April 

2019.  

City Manager Tom DeSantis added that he and Mayor Gutierrez met with District 

Attorney Mike Hestrin to discuss the Shot Spotter Technology as it relates to 

prosecution. The District Attorney’s Office provided helpful feedback and recommended 

that the technology we deploy be adjudicated as reliable for prosecution.    

The meeting adjourned at 3:03 pm. 
 
  


